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Group photo of honored guests of the event. 

■	 Association of Higher Education 
Institutions of Samara Region, 
Russia, Accepts Books Donation from 
NCL 
Dr.  Se rge i  Tr ibunsk i i  (D i r ec to r  o f 

Association of Higher Education Institutions 
of Samara region), Prof. Sergey Semenov (the 
first vice-rector of Moscow City University, 
Samara Branch), and Prof. Elchin Gashimov 
(Vice-rector of Moscow City University, 
Samara Branch), accompanied by Prof. Hsi-
mei Li (Dean of College of Foreign Languages, 
Chinese Culture University), paid a visit to the 
NCL, accepted books donation, and visited rare 
books room and other service facilities on May 
31.

Moscow City University and Chinese 
Culture University have cooperated to set up 
“Orient Cultural and Educational Center at the 
Samara Branch of Moscow City University”, 
aiming to promote Chinese language teaching 
and cultural exchange between Taiwan and 
Russia. The NCL is delighted to offer related 
materials of 12 titles, 48 volumes to assist the 
teaching at the Center.

■	 NCL Attends the 2016 ALA Annual 
Conference, Displays Three Posters 
American Library Association’s (ALA) 

annual meeting is replete with diverse content 
and important new information. As such, 
libraries in Taiwan see this meeting as one 
of the important international meetings. This 
year’s ALA meeting was held in June at the 
Orange County Convention Center in Florida. 

According to an announcement made at 
the meeting, there were over 20,000 people in 
attendance. Of these, more than 300 came from 
foreign libraries. Eight posters were selected 
for display from libraries in Taiwan, with NCL 
having three posters selected. 

The NCL contributes three posters to the 2016 ALA 
annual conference. 

Attendees were quite impressed with NCL’s 
efforts in environmental protection and the 
promotion of reading and digital dissertations 
and theses.


